
From: Sawyer, Amanda - CC Member District 5 Denver City Council
To: # All Users - City Council
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] DPS Board of Education flavored tobacco proclamation
Date: Monday, November 22, 2021 5:15:22 PM
Attachments: 2021-1118 DPS SUPPORT OF PROPOSED ORDINANCE TO END THE SALE OF FLAVORED TOBACCO IN

DENVER.pdf

Good Evening Colleagues,
 
Please see the attached DPS Board proclamation in support of our Tobacco Flavor ordinance, which
was passed unanimously at their most recent Board meeting last Thursday.

Thanks and have a great day!
 
Best Wishes,
 

Councilwoman Amanda Sawyer 
District 5
Phone 720-337-5555
Find more information at our website
Follow us on Facebook
Follow us on Twitter
Follow us on Instagram
Sign up for our monthly newsletter
 
 

DON’T FORGET TO FILL OUT OUR 2021 COMMUNITY SURVEY!
 
 
This email is considered an "open record" under the Colorado Open Records Act (CORA) and must be made available to any person
requesting it unless it clearly requests confidentiality. Please expressly indicate whether you would like for your communication to be
confidential.

 
 

From: "Baldermann, Scott" <SCOTT_BALDERMANN@dpsk12.org>
Date: Monday, November 22, 2021 at 4:29 PM
To: dencc - City Council <dencc@denvergov.org>, "jradke@TobaccoFreeKids.org"
<jradke@TobaccoFreeKids.org>, "Olson, Carrie A" <Carrie_Olson@dpsk12.org>, "Marrero,
Alex" <ALEXIS_MARRERO@dpsk12.org>, "Fry, Logan M. - CC YA2245 City Council Aide"
<Logan.Fry@denvergov.org>, "Sawyer, Amanda - CC Member District 5 Denver City Council"
<Amanda.Sawyer@denvergov.org>, Deborah Ortega - Councilwoman At Large
<OrtegaAtLarge@Denvergov.org>, "Staten, Deborah" <DEBORAH_STATEN@dpsk12.org>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] DPS Board of Education flavored tobacco proclamation
 

Councilwoman Sawyer and Councilwoman Ortega,

mailto:Amanda.Sawyer@denvergov.org
mailto:#AllUsers-CityCouncil@denvergov.org
https://www.denvergov.org/content/denvergov/en/denver-city-council/council-members/district-5.html
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http://www.twitter.com/denvercouncil5
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School District No.1
in the City and County of Denver and State of Colorado


Board of Education


PROCLAMATION IN SUPPORT OF PROPOSED ORDINANCE
TO END THE SALE OF FLAVORED TOBACCO IN DENVER


WHEREAS, the Denver City Council is voting to amend ordinance Article XI of Chapter 24,
DRMC, to restrict the sale of flavored tobacco products; and


WHEREAS, flavored tobacco products are on the rise and have created a youth nicotine
addiction epidemic; and


WHEREAS, tobacco companies in recent years have significantly stepped up the introduction
and marketing of other flavored tobacco products, particularly e-cigarettes and cigars, as well as
smokeless tobacco and hookah; and


WHEREAS, flavored e-cigarettes are undermining the nation’s overall efforts to reduce youth
tobacco use and putting a new generation of kids at risk of nicotine addiction and the serious
health harms that result from tobacco use; and


WHEREAS, tobacco companies market products in many kid-friendly flavors such as gummy
bear, berry blend, chocolate, peach, cotton candy, strawberry, and grape; and


WHEREAS, flavors play a major role in youth use of e-cigarettes because they mask the taste
of tobacco and make it easier for new users to initiate use; and


WHEREAS, the Campaign for Tobacco-Free Kids states that 25.9% of Colorado High School
students use e-cigarettes and 1,400 students become new daily smokers each year; and


WHEREAS, published research studies have found that kids are twice as sensitive to tobacco
advertising as adults and are more likely to be influenced to smoke by cigarette marketing than
by peer pressure. One-third of underage experimentation with smoking is attributable to tobacco
company advertising.


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT PROCLAIMED, the Board of Education for Denver Public Schools
supports ending the sale of all flavored tobacco products in all locations in the City and County
of Denver.


BOARD OF EDUCATION
Dr. Carrie A. Olson, President
Jennifer Bacon, Vice President


Tay Anderson, Secretary
Angela Cobián, Treasurer


Scott Baldermann
Rev. Brad Laurvick
Dr. Barbara O’Brien


Dr. Alex Marrero, Superintendent







Attached is the Denver Board of Education's proclamation in support of the restriction
of flavored tobacco ordinance. Thank you for making President Carrie Olson and me aware of
your efforts on this important subject that impacts the learning environment in our schools. It
was our pleasure to support the ordinance.

 

I am hopeful this is just the beginning of our discussion in protecting our kids from the
dangers of tobacco addiction.

 

You can also watch the nine-minute discussion at our November 18th Board meeting
beginning at minute twenty-one. 

https://vimeo.com/event/19525/videos/646268289/

 

 

Scott Baldermann
Board of Education, District 1
1860 Lincoln St., Denver, CO 80203
c: 720-213-8182
scott_baldermann@dpsk12.org
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